P-05-824 Newtown Brimmon Oak Bypass - Correspondence from the Petitioner to the Committee, 10.07.18

Dear David

petition - P-05-824

In response to ken skate's comments, as stated the Brimmon Oak has benefited from a huge amount of local support.

I feel that naming the new bypass after the tree reflects WG commitment to preserving the environment by accommodating the tree at the same time as moving the welsh transport infrastructure into the 21st century. By using the name "Newtown Brimmon Oak Bypass" I believe, brings together a welsh icon that represents Wales beautiful scenery that attracts many visitors along with state of the art engineering that will make west Wales as a whole, more accessible and thus beneficial to all.

WG agreeing to name the bypass after this iconic tree would be a present and future statement to the people of Newtown that they have an ongoing respect for their local environment.

I hope you can give the matter further consideration.

Kind Regards